DacCom PbC Ltd Executive Committee


Record from a Meeting held on 16 November 2006

(An ad-hoc meeting was held at Royalty House following the PCT’s meeting of PbC leads)

Mark Jones
16 November 2006

	Attended:
	
	
	

	Gerry Bulger
	Jeremy Cohen
	Corina Ciobanu
	Richard Gallow

	Avi Gupta
	Zunia Hurst
	Mark Jones
	Mary McMinn

	Richard Walker
	
	
	

	Apologies:
	
	
	

	Trevor Fernandes
	Meena Savla
	
	

	Copies to:
	
	
	

	Dacorum Practice Managers
	John Phipps


1. Summary of actions agreed:

	Gerry Bulger / Mark Jones
	Develop a proposed business model for DacCom as a provider organisation
	25 Nov 06

	Gerry Bulger / Mark Jones
	Brief Executive members regarding the proposed business model 
	1 Dec 06

	Richard Walker
	Ensure the proposed business is on the agenda for the forthcoming Hot Topics meeting
	5 Dec 06


2. Engagement with other localities:

At the preceding meeting of PbC leads we agreed to nominate members to a group comprising 2 representatives from each PbC organisation plus at least one PCT Director.  Lesley Watts, “Turnaround Director” for the PCT agreed to facilitate this group.  It is not yet clear what the group will do, although we have our own view that it should:

a) Identify commissioning priorities and secure buy-in from all member groups

b) Identify objectives and constraints

c) Set up project teams to ensure access to all the expertise and resources needed to deliver

d) Review progress of projects and facilitate corrective action where necessary

This could be a very powerful tool to deliver effective commissioning. It could integrate the financial and administrative resources of the PCT with the PbC organisations' clinical expertise.

We may wish to rotate our membership, or vary this depending on the agenda for each meeting.  But we can anticipate the first meeting will be a “forming” event.  Our representatives at this first meeting will be Mark Jones and either Jeremy Cohen or Gerry Bulger (depending on availability).

We also see a need for a broader forum for GPs across West Herts along the lines of our “Hot Topics” meetings.

3. Provider Organisation:

From the outset, we recognised that providing rather than commissioning is the major financial opportunity for practices.  The agenda of both government and PCT still seems to be “moving things into Primary Care”.

The withdrawal of services at Hemel Hospital may be a significant opportunity.  It is difficult to deliver individual services in isolation, as these are mutually interdependent.  The logical conclusion leads to the reinvention of a hospital outpatients department.  But there is no reason why this function could not be owned and delivered within primary care.  We believe the PCT would want to see a single GP provider organisation in the locality, and there may be a role for DacCom in setting this up.

DacCom was established as a limited company when we anticipated having a position of leadership in commissioning, with significant financial responsibility.  In practice, the PCT have been reluctant to devolve any real control to us and our commissioning activity could be delivered by individuals or groups giving clinical advice to the PCT.

It may now be appropriate for DacCom to consider taking a role as a provider organisation.  There is a theoretical conflict of interests between the commissioning and provider role of GPs, but others take a more robust view than we have done to date.  The PCT remains both commissioner and provider for a number of services, and commissioning groups elsewhere have taken on a provider role.

The development of a provider role would reinvigorate DacCom and would help to break the log-jam which currently obstructs real progress with PbC.  We would be able to begin with services that we are willing and able to provide below-tariff and thus generate savings to fund other projects.

There are many issues to consider including:

· How do we avoid the need for contacts to be put out to tender under an APMS arrangement?  We believe this is not necessary if the provider organisation already owns a patient list.  We could consider structures to take advantage of this.  On the other hand, we may have nothing to fear if we can deliver services cost-effectively, efficiently and in line with local priorities.  Requirements to put contracts out to tender are progressively being reduced by the DoH.

· How do we ensure a fair return for all participants including those who work directly on service provision, those who administer the activity and those who refer patients to the provider organisation?  This might suggest the need for the PCT to hold a single contract with an umbrella organisation which ensures the appropriate funding flows.

· Do we have all the necessary resources, expertise (and possibly capital); or do we need a commercial partner?

· How do we present the proposal to the PCT to ensure their support and secure a position as a preferred provider?

We need to develop a potential business model for this activity.  Gerry will propose a model with help (if required) from Mark.  Gerry / Mark will then brief members of the Executive (by e-mail if necessary) to ensure we can all describe the same model.  We will then discuss the proposal at the Hot Topics meeting to be held on 5 December to obtain views from the practices.

Clearly, this initiative does not proceed without buy-in from the pactices.

4. Diabetic Services:

Richard Gallow reported that a model for service redesign is ready and could be implemented quickly if resources could be found to take this forward.  We would need a significant input from the PCT to put the contracts in place.  The proposal is about improved patient management (not manipulation of referral and discharge numbers).  This might be a good item for the new group described above, allowing a quick win to demonstrate the capability of the group.  This could be discussed at the Hot Topics meeting to seek the views of other GPs.

5. Funding the Executive:

Under current arrangements, remuneration of GP Executive members does not cover the cost of a locum.  We understand other local PbC groups remunerate at a higher rate.  The LMC has recommended a rate of at least £120 per hour for GPs performing work for the PCTs.  On the other hand, our sole source of funding is the DES, and the achievement payment is by no means secure.  So the practices would bear the cost of any increase this year.  We should also consider the message we would give to the PCT as the hysteria over their financial position intensifies.  We will continue at the current rate for the remainder of the financial year, and hope that arrangements can be put in place to cover our costs next year.

6. Next meeting:

Tuesday 19 December from 1pm to 2.15pm at Fernville Surgery (lunch from 12.30pm)

	
	



